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 FIRST CONGREGATION                        

On The Banks of the Tigris   
The Hidden Story of Iraqi Music 

To be presented via streaming, rather than in person: 

¶ Streaming link open from 6 PM Saturday, February 
26 through 6 PM Tuesday, March 1 

¶ Discussion via Zoom at 7 PM Tuesday, March 1 
(Discussion LeaderðIrene Plotzker) 

79 minutes 
English and Arabic with English subtitles 

The film tells the story of Majid Shokor, an Iraqi-
Australian from a Muslim background, who discovers a 
hidden history - the Jewish role in Iraqi music. The film 
follows Majid's journey from Australia to Israel, Europe 
and Iraq, to meet exiled Iraqi musicians and unite them in 
a concert at London's Barbican Centre, where music and 
culture transcend religion and politics. 

Streaming link will be provided via email to the congregation. 

Movies! Movies! Movies! 
The AKSE Education Committee continues its film series with something for everyone. Covid has 

forced us to alter our approach. See details below for our second documentary.  

 

INTRO TO JEWISH HISTORY - Thursdays, Feb. 3, 10 & 17 at 7 PM 
Special 3-part virtual series taught by Rabbi Saks. See details on page 6. 

 

DELAWARE SYNAGOGUES GAME NIGHT - Saturday, Feb. 5 at 7 PM 
Join us for the second annual virtual Game Night. See details on page 6. 
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Rabbi Saksô Message 
 

Shalom Chaverim, 
 
Yogi Berra famously stated ñit seems like deja vu all 
over again.ò It certainly does, as again we are being forced to 
curtail our activities due to the Coronavirus. Fortunately, 
Moshe Rabbenu provides us with ancient wisdom that is as 
applicable as ever. Before taking his leave of the nation, 
Moshe exhorts the next generation Uôvacharta Bôchayim 
(choose life).  
 

While we are all suffering from ñCOVID fatigueò and were 
hoping that we would have been able to resume life without 
worrying about the Coronavirus by now, that is simply not 
the reality. More than ever we need to buoy our spirits by 
following Moshe Rabbenuôs advice and ñchoose life.ò 
 

Sounds great - but how do we do so? One of the best ways to 
avoid being overrun by the COVID blues is to not give 
yourself time to be overrun. That is, find ways to keep busy. 
Perhaps, you have an expertise in a subject and would like to 
give a talk or lead a discussion on it via Zoom.  
 

Just a couple of weeks ago Sophie Longwill and her sister, 
Pascale Hadida Nahon (who joined us from Spain), taught a 
wonderful cooking class teaching us how to prepare new and 
tasty recipes with traditional Tu Bishvat foods--fruits and nuts 
associated with the land of Israel. Thanks to Sophie and 
Pascale, several of those who joined the program (myself 
included) have expressed that they are more excited than ever 
to celebrate Tu Bishvat with delicious new foods.  
 

If you are interested in teaching a class or leading a 
discussion, please let me know by contacting me at 
stevensaks5@gmail.com. 
 

Additionally, please make every effort to stay connected by 
joining us for our regular Zoom services, adult education 
classes and outdoor Tuesday minyanim at the JCC lower 
parking lot.  
 

Please do not hesitate to reach out to me if I or the shul can be 
of any help.  
 
Kol tuv, 
Rʨʪˋʒ Sɾˏʁˏʘ Sʨkʟ 
stevensaks5@gmail.com  302-494-7928 

mailto:stevensaks5@gmail.com
mailto:stevensaks5@gmail.com
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AKSE ZOOM EVENTS FOR FEBRUARY 

 

HOW TO CONNECT TO ALL AKSE VIRTUAL EVENTS 
Two options: 

 

1) Video and Audio on PC, tablet or smartphone 
Click on or type this link in browser and follow directions to join Zoom 
meeting: https://us02web.zoom.us/j/6280813362  
 

2) Phone 
Dial in to +1 646-558-8656 and input Meeting ID: 628 081 3362 

SPECIAL VIRTUAL EVENTS 
 
Tuesday, 2/1 at 8 AMðShacharit/Hallel (Rosh Chodesh ADAR I)  

Wednesday, 2/2 at 8 AMðShacharit/Hallel (Rosh Chodesh ADAR I)  

Thursday, 2/3 at 7 PMðIntro to Jewish History Class 

Saturday, 2/5 at 7 PMðDelaware Synagogues Game Night (contact 
Sylvia Wagman at srwag8@comcast.net for Zoom connection link) 

Wednesday, 2/9 at 3 PMðChug Ivri (Hebrew Speaking Club)  

Thursday, 2/10 at 7 PMðIntro to Jewish History Class 

Thursday, 2/17 at 7 PMðIntro to Jewish History Class 

Tuesday, 3/1 at 7 PMðDiscussion of Film On the Banks of the Tigris 

ONGOING VIRTUAL EVENTS 
 

WednesdaysðHistory of Jewish Thought - class at 6 PM, followed by 
Maôariv at 6:45 PM (2/2, 2/9, 2/16, 2/23) 

ThursdaysðParsha & Pizza - class at 6 PM, followed by Maôariv at 6:45 
PM (2/3, 2/10, 2/17, 2/24). Note that in-person Miller Hall classes are 
temporarily suspended. Intro to Jewish History, a special class by 
Rabbi Saks, will follow Maôariv service at 7 PM on 2/3, 2/10, and 2/17.   

FridaysðMincha, Kabbalat Shabbat, Torah reading (1st Aliyah), Dôvar 
Torah (2/4, 2/11, 2/18, 2/25 at 4:30 PM) 

Saturday NightsðMaôariv, Havdalah 
(2/5 at 6:20 PM, 2/12 at 6:30 PM, 2/19 at 6:45 PM, 2/26 at 6:45 PM) 
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Dear Fellow Congregants: 

Here I address two timely topics, health safety and physical security. 

Health Safety 
 

The following chart gives the recommendation made by the Health Committee on 
January 9 and adopted overwhelmingly at the January BOG Meeting two days later. 
 

  
 
The first bullet under (b) refers to the New Castle County 7-day average positivity rate that can be 
found online at https://myhealthycommunity.dhss.delaware.gov/locations/county-new-castle. As of 
January 25, this rate was 23% and seemed to be in decline. 
 
Although the 7-day average positivity rate may have peaked, the steady decline may not persist as 
much as we may wish it to trend. The Health Committee recommends, as seen in the chart, that the 
average rate needs to be consistently at or below 10% over a sustained period of 2 weeks for AKSE 
to resume indoor assemblies. 
 
When we resume indoor, in-person activities, the updated guidelines for such gatherings apply: 

¶ Each individual who attends indoor assemblies must supply proof of vaccination to AKSE. 

¶ Please note that, like many institutions, we have updated the definition of full vaccination to 
include a third shot (unless it has been less than 5 months since the second shot). As a result, 
most congregants will need to update their proof of vaccination to be in compliance with section 
(b) above. 

Unless a special exemption has been approved by the Health Committee, 

¶ Individuals who have not presented proof of vaccination will be considered ñunvaccinatedò and are 
not permitted to enter an indoor, AKSE group activity; and 

¶ Each individual age 3 and older must wear a mask indoors. 

(Continued on page 5) 

Presidentôs Message 

about:blank
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Note that, whereas a negative Covid-19 test is reassuring, it is not sufficient to waive the vaccination 
requirement. 

In the interim, please consider (a) joining fellow congregants at the Tuesday Mincha service being 
held weekly in the JCC parking lot past the pool, (b) participating in pre- and post-Shabbat Zoom 
activities on Fridays and Saturdays, and (c) joining other online activities as publicized in the weekly 
Shabbat Newsletter. 

Physical Security 

The recent hostage episode at Congregation Beth Israel synagogue in Colleyville, TX underscores the 
need for AKSE to reassess its physical security. This process was started in early 2021. It was 
adapted to our needs in Miller Hall during the High Holidays.  

The US Department of Homeland Security (DHS) has a Center for Faith-Based and Neighborhood 
Partnerships whose internet site is https://www.dhs.gov/faith. At this site, DHS provides a variety of 
resources for conducting a security assessment, training for and responding to attacks, grant funds 
that may be available to AKSE for the purpose of enhancing our physical security, and guidelines for 
partnering with local, state, and federal law-enforcement agencies. 

As we pursue the appropriate resources for raising our level of security, develop a plan to accomplish 
this, and implement the plan, the Leadership will keep congregants informed. Please do not hesitate to 
direct questions and comments to me, Rabbi Saks, or any BOG member. This effort has been ongoing 
and will continue to be. 

The health safety and physical security topics addressed here are critical issues for Adas Kodesch. 
Your Shul leadership is committed to each. During the coming weeks and months, AKSE will continue 
to review and to take action in each area. Stay tuned for developments. 

In the meantime, I look forward to seeing you soon at the JCC and online. 

Shalom, 
 Alˉʘ 
A_Bleier@verizon.net 

(Continued from page 4) Presidentôs Message 

MINCHA SERVICE MOVES OUTDOORS (AGAIN) 
Join us for a weekly get-together in FEBRUARY (weather permitting) 

The Tuesday Mincha service has moved back outdoors. This change allows us to continue these in-
person services during the current omicron surge. Please note that mask wearing is required. 
 

Here are the particulars: 
DayðTuesdaysðFEBRUARY 1, 8, 15, 22 (Timeð3:30 PM) 
PlaceðSiegel JCC, outside by the far parking lot beyond the swimming pool 
 

If you would like to sit during the service, please bring a lawn chair or other portable chair. 
 

If you plan to attend, please let Rabbi Saks know by texting or phoning him at 302-494-7928 or 
emailing him at stevensaks5@gmail.com. That way we can ensure a minyan and also inform you 
of any changes due to weather. A decision will be made by 12 noon on the day of the service in case 
of inclement weather. 

about:blank
mailto:A_Bleier@verizon.net
mailto:stevensaks5@gmail.com
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SPECIAL CLASS: INTRO TO JEWISH HISTORY 
3 Thursdays at 7 PM via ZoomðFebruary 3, 10 & 17 

 

Rabbi Saks is teaching a special three-part 
class as part of the Delaware Association of 
Rabbis & Cantors (DERECH) Introduction to 
Judaism series. 

The class will provide an overview of Jewish 
history while examining historical trends. 
Close attention will be paid to the influence 
that Jewish culture has had on the wider 
culture and visa versa. 
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FIRST DELAWARE JEWISH COMMUNITY STUDY IN 27 YEARS WILL HELP 
AKSE AND THE ENTIRE COMMUNITY PLAN FOR THE FUTURE 

 
You may have read about this important Jewish community study in the December j-VOICE 
Monthly (see article below). AKSE is a participating institution in this study. 
 
Please note that you may be contacted by researchers from Brandeis or the University of New 
Hampshire who are conducting the study. Your input is important and will remain confidential. 


